
Your child is 15 or younger
If your child lives at home for high school, ABSTUDY can help 
you pay for things like:

•	uniforms
•	textbooks and stationery
•	school fees.

You can get a yearly payment to help with school fees. 

You can also get a payment 4 times a year at the start of 
each school term. To get this, your child has to attend school 
for at least 85% of each school term.

For some students, we also pay a higher rate of the yearly 
payment to help with school fees. You can usually get this 
if your child is attending a fee-paying school because they 
can’t go to a local government school. 

If you get Family Tax Benefit for your child, this won’t stop. 
You can keep getting it until they turn 16.

Your child is 16 or older
When your child turns 16 they may get other 
ABSTUDY payments. This includes a fortnightly payment to 
help with living costs.

To get ABSTUDY your child needs to be an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander 
Australian student.

The type of payments and how much you can get depends on your and your 
child’s situation. 
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 ABSTUDY PAYMENTS – WHEN HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS LIVE AT HOME

For more information 

 servicesaustralia.gov.au/abstudy 

 ABSTUDY line 1800 132 317
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ABSTUDY	 Help for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
Australians with the costs of study.

Steps to claim ABSTUDY
1  Call the ABSTUDY line on 1800 132 317

If your child is 15 or younger, you need to call to claim. 
If they’re 16 or older, they should call us themselves.

You can give information about you and your child over 
the phone. This includes the name of your child’s school 
and your bank account details.

2  Send or upload documents if ABSTUDY asks you to

3  Wait for a letter from ABSTUDY
lt will tell you if your claim for ABSTUDY is approved. 

If your claim gets rejected and you aren’t sure why, you can 
call the ABSTUDY line and ask.

When you should claim
Claim from October in the year before your child starts 
high school.

If they’ve already started high school make sure you claim 
before 31 December. That way we’ll be able to pay you 
ABSTUDY payments for the year.

If your child is about to turn 16 they should call us. 
They could be eligible for other ABSTUDY payments from 
when they turn 16.


